



County Government Center 555 County Center, 5th Floor Redwood City, CA 94063 650-363-4100 T 650-361-8220 F www.smcgov.org

February 27, 2024

RE: IMPORTANT NOTICE - MIRADA ROAD CHANGE TO ONE-WAY NORTHBOUND ONLY

Dear Residents and Business/Property Owners:

Recent storm events and wave action have caused significant damage to the western edge of Mirada Road between Medio Avenue and Magellan Avenue. There are pavement failures, erosion of the roadway's supporting material, pavement settlement, and subsurface damage at several locations along the westerly side of Mirada Road.

Due to the existing conditions and the continued deterioration of Mirada Road, the Department of Public Works (Department) will be designating Mirada Road between Medio Avenue and Magellan Avenue as a northbound only one-way road for the safety of the traveling public. The Department will be taking the following actions once the necessary traffic control and detour signs are in-place, tentatively scheduled for March 6, 2024 (weather permitting):

- 1) Close southbound travel lane on Mirada Road through the installation of barricades and other measures to all vehicular traffic.
- 2) Place pavement striping and markings on the northbound lane of Mirada Road between Medio Avenue and Magellan Avenue to delineate northbound only traffic allowed.
- 3) The damaged westerly portion of Mirada Road will receive pavement striping to delineate damaged areas and to keep that portion of the roadway clear of vehicles.
- 4) There will be no changes to existing directions of travel on **Magellan Avenue***, Coronado Avenue, Cortez Avenue, and Medio Avenue. Access to businesses and residences on Mirada Road between Medio Avenue and the new pedestrian bridge will remain as is.
- 5) Please see Exhibit A for more details relative to the roadway change.
- 6) Please see Exhibit B for the Notification area used for this letter.

*Magellan Avenue - The Department will maintain two-way traffic on Magellan Avenue and evaluate the potential traffic and circulation impacts on Magellan Avenue after Mirada Road is made one-way (northbound only) for vehicular traffic. During this evaluation period of at least two weeks, the Department will assess ingress/egress, circulation impacts at the intersection of Magellan Avenue and Mirada Road, the ability of vehicles to turn around on Magellan Avenue and impacts to residents. The Department may determine that additional modifications are necessary, which could include one-way eastbound-only travel on Magellan Avenue.

Due to the modifications to be made to Mirada Road and the limited areas to maneuver on Magellan Avenue, delivery vehicles should access Mirada Road from Medio Avenue.

TO: Residents and Business/Property Owners RE: Important Notice – Mirada Road Change to One-Way Northbound Only DATE: February 27, 2024

District 3 Supervisor Ray Muller will be hosting a neighborhood meeting to provide an opportunity for you to learn more about Mirada Road and ask questions of County staff regarding the changes to Mirada Road. The meeting will be held on Tuesday, April 2, 2024, at 6:00pm at Supervisor Mueller's Coastside Office located at the Shoppes at Harbor Village, 270 Capistrano Road, Unit 6, Half Moon Bay, CA 94019.

If you have any questions or concerns, please contact Tim Cheng at (650)599–1481 or tcheng@smcgov.org.

Very truly yours,

Ann M. Stillman

Director of Public Works

cc: Ray Mueller, District 3 Supervisor
Michael Callagy, County Executive Officer
Justin Mates, Deputy County Executive Officer
Khoa Vo, Deputy Director, Department of Public Works – Road Services Division
Tim Cheng, Senior Civil Engineer (WOC), Road Services Division

Attach: Exhibit A (Mirada Road SB Lane Closure and One-Way NB only) Exhibit B (Notification area)



